
 

ANTI-DUMPING NOTICE NO. 2022/070 

Customs Act 1901 – Part XVB 

Termination of Accelerated Review No. 607 

Certain Aluminium Extrusions 

Exported from the People’s Republic of China 

Dashiqiao Hengyuan Aluminum Products Co., Ltd 
 

Introduction 

On 22 June 2022, I, Dr Bradley Armstrong PSM, the Commissioner of the Anti-Dumping 
Commission, published Anti-Dumping Notice No. 2022/055 notifying interested parties that I 
commenced an accelerated review. 
 
This accelerated review concerned the anti-dumping measures applying to certain aluminium 
extrusions exported to Australia from the People’s Republic of China (China), in so far as they 
relate to a new exporter, Dashiqiao Hengyuan Aluminum Products Co., Ltd (the applicant).  

Grounds for termination 

On 11 July 2022, the applicant requested in writing, that the application for the accelerated review 
be withdrawn. Following that notification, I am satisfied that the accelerated review may be 
terminated in accordance with section 269ZE(3)(a) of the Customs Act 1901. I have therefore 
terminated the review. 

Effect of the termination of the accelerated review 

Termination of this accelerated review means that any securities required and taken in relation to 
the goods exported by the applicant and entered for home consumption from 1 June 20221 will 
now be converted to interim duties. The applicable rate of duty is the ‘all other exporters’ rate of 
interim dumping duty and countervailing duty applicable to China. Further details on the goods and 
existing measures are available on the Dumping Commodity Register on the Anti-Dumping 
Commission website, www.adcommission.gov.au.   

Termination of the accelerated review does not affect the applicant’s right to apply for another 
accelerated review. 

Contact 

Enquiries about this notice may be directed to the Case Manager by email to 
investigations4@adcommission.gov.au, or telephone number +61 2 6276 1013. 

  
Dr Bradley Armstrong PSM 
Commissioner 
Anti-Dumping Commission 
 
21 July 2022 

                                                   
1  The lodgement date of the application for the accelerated review. 

http://www.adcommission.gov.au/
mailto:investigations4@adcommission.gov.au

